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Federal Court Report

Fair Labor Standards Act Claims Remain Arbitrable
1/24/2018 

By John P. Keil of Collazo, Florentino & Keil LLP
A member of Worklaw® Network

Claims under the Fair Labor Standards Act (FLSA) can be subject to arbitration, according to the 2nd U.S. Circuit Court of Appeals. The FLSA is a federal law that sets minimum wage, overtime and minimum age requirements for employers and employees.

Juan Rodriguez-Depena signed an employment contract agreeing to arbitrate all claims arising out of his employment relationship. When he later filed a claim alleging unpaid overtime under the FLSA, the employer moved to compel arbitration and the district court enforced the arbitration clause.

On appeal, the 2nd Circuit rejected all of the employee's arguments for avoiding arbitration, finding that the U.S. Congress had not demonstrated any intent to limit the arbitration of overtime claims and that the FLSA's requirement of court approval of settlements did not guarantee claimants access to a judicial forum. 

The 2nd Circuit also rejected the employee's attempt to avoid arbitration based on his limited ability to read English. Rodriguez-Depena was therefore required to arbitrate his overtime claims.

Rodriguez-Depena v. Parts Authority Inc., 2nd Cir., No. 16-3396 (Dec. 12, 2017).
Professional Pointer: This case reaffirms that properly drafted arbitration clauses remain a viable strategy for controlling litigation costs in the context of overtime claims. Employers interested in this approach should consult with qualified counsel for guidance regarding their specific circumstances.

John P. Keil is an attorney with Collazo, Florentino & Keil LLP, the Worklaw® Network member firm in New York City.
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